Town Manager Update
July 11, 2022

The Police Department will be running an 8-week Citizens Police Academy at the Senior Center starting Tuesday September 27; sign-ups will begin soon.

Also in Police news, the Police Department and I have been working with the consultant, on gathering data, as well as setting up his first visit, which we covered earlier. He has asked for a wide scope of financial and organizational data, which seems an excellent start to the study.

For a Town Hall renovation update, our architect is calculating the costs of various renovation options for consideration at the August 8 Select Board meeting and seeing what can be done for a cost close to the original borrowing authorization. The main difference for a minimal approach is how to treat the re-installed insulation—whether to have a thick poly barrier or a sheet rock barrier. The architect will provide a cost for both, as well as for encapsulating the asbestos in the Historical and Health Agent/Building Inspector offices.

Regarding waiving the demolition and building fees for 16 Gulf Road, Counsel advised this morning that the Town may not waive permit fees without an accepted policy that allows it to do so, and if it waives these fees for a specific charity, it must do so for all non-profit entities. I will bring such a policy to the Board at its next meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]For a brief Walker Brook update, GZA is working on the hydrologic and hydraulic analysis, which should be done this month. GZA reviewed the results of the CCTV inspection of the Walker Brook culvert performed on 5/17/22 and is preparing a memorandum to summarize the results of the inspection. We expect a Final Memorandum and Mitigation Options List by the end of this month, and the Resource Delineation, Geotechnical Evaluation, and Topographic Survey done in August, along with Draft Preliminary Design Drawings and the Draft Basis of Design Memo. We expect Final Preliminary Design Drawings by the end of September, as well as the “Final Basis of Design” Memo. The Town Planner will have more on this with his quarterly report in August.
